
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
April 9, 2008 

 
To The Honorable, The Common Council 
 

Subject: New Traffic Signal Installation 
  West Virginia Street and South 1st Street 

 
Dear Council Members: 
 

Attached is a resolution pertaining to the installation of a new traffic control signa l at the 
intersection of West Virginia Street and South 1st Street in the 12th Aldermanic District.  

One hundred percent of the funding for the installation of these traffic signals will be 
provided by the development company, 544 South 1st Street, LLC. 
 

This resolution allows the Commissioner of Public Works to enter into an agreement with 
544 South 1st Street, LLC for the funding of the installation, operation and maintenance 

of the traffic signals.  It also authorizes the installation of the traffic signals and the 
creation of the accounts for the funding.  
 

Very truly yours, 
 

 
 
Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 
 

 
 
Jeffrey J. Mantes 

Commissioner of Public Works 
 

RWB:ns 
Attachment 
 

c:  Honorable James N. Witkowiak 
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